
 

 

 

 

2023-08-02 

Sgt. Douglas MacFarland  
Acting Detachment Commander 
Bonnyville, Alberta  

Dear  Municipal District of Bonnyville, 
 

Please find the quarterly Community Policing Report attached that covers the April 1st to June 
30th, 2023 reporting period. The attached report outlines a quarterly snapshot of the human 
resources, financial data and crime statistics for Bonnyville Detachment   
 

As part of the Alberta RCMP’s ongoing priority to ensure public safety, encouraging citizens to 
report all crimes plays a vital role in building community well-being. We recognize that non-
urgent crimes such as minor thefts and property crime may go unreported due to various reasons 
such as perceived insignificance or fear of inconvenience. Thus, the Alberta RCMP continues to 
engage citizens on the importance of reporting non-urgent crimes to help us optimize our crime 
prevention efforts.  
 

To help facilitate this, we have made reporting of non-urgent crime easier through the Alberta 
RCMP APP (available as a free download on the Apple App Store or Google Play). Online crime 
reporting offers a convenient way for citizens to report non-emergent crime to Alberta RCMP 
from their computer or smartphone without having to phone or visit the police detachment.  
 

An informed community is a safer community. Here are some reasons why online reporting of 
non-urgent crimes matters: 
 

 Alberta RCMP police officers in the Call Back Unit are responsible for investigating 
online crime reports, thus reducing the need for frontline police officers to respond.  
Encouraging the public to use online crime reporting gives the Detachment frontline 
officers an opportunity to spend more of their time for proactive policing activities in 
the community.   
 

 Non-urgent online crime reporting also has the potential to reduce those same non-
urgent phone calls to our 911 Operators (OCCS) and Detachment Staff. 
 
 
 

https://apps.apple.com/ca/app/alberta-rcmp/id1594666033
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rcmp.ab_rcmp
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 The Alberta RCMP encourages citizens to report every crime to allow us to leverage 
reliable data to identify patterns and trends in criminal activities in our communities. 
We also use this intelligence to distribute our resources strategically and ensure that 
our police officers are deployed where they are most needed.   
 

Thank you for your ongoing support and continued guidance in ensuring that we are consistently 
meeting your community’s evolving policing needs. As the Chief of Police for your community, I 
invite you to contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
Sgt. Douglas MacFarland  
Acting Detachment Commander 
Bonnyville, Alberta  

 


